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1
PURPOSE

1.1
This report provides Members with an update of recent activities on alcohol licensing and related activity.

1.2
Some of the activities are ongoing, others are one-off campaigns but hopefully all will contribute to safer drinking for both adults and young people in the Ribble Valley.

1.3
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions - 
}

· Community Objectives - 
}

· Corporate Priorities -  
}

· Other Considerations - 
}

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Borough Council, either on its own or as part of the Ribble Valley Community Safety Partnership, have identified a number of initiatives which will help reduce and control the amount of alcohol consumed by young and old people alike.

2.2
Alcohol is seen as one of the biggest contributing factors to crime in the Ribble Valley being the root cause for many incidents of anti-social behaviour, criminal damage, violent assault and domestic violence.

2.3
Working in partnership with agencies such as the Police, Trading Standards and Young People’s Service has helped deliver a number of successful initiatives which will help reduce alcohol harm.

2.4
Initiatives:

2.4.1
Pubwatch – There are currently two Pubwatch schemes in operation in the Ribble Valley:

· Clitheroe and Whalley; and

· Longridge


Pubwatch is a joint initiative


 between the Police and licensees and has the full support of the Ribble Valley Community Safety Partnership.


The scheme effectively polices behaviour in all the pubs in the scheme and gives out penalties to people who have committed an offence.  The key element of Pubwatch is that once a person is banned from a particular pub he is banned from all pubs within the scheme.  This is a very sobering penalty.


Offences range from assaults within the pub, criminal damage and drug taking.


The bans can last from between 1 month and a lifetime ban.


Currently there are 39 individuals on bans in Clitheroe and Whalley and 17 in the Longridge area.



There are 42 pubs on Clitheroe and Whalley Pubwatch and 32 pubs in the Longridge scheme, which also extends into Grimsargh and Goosnargh.


As a final point, funding is currently being sought by the Community Safety Partnership to purchase 4,000 polycarbonate glasses which are shatter proof and which would be given to hotspot pubs within the scheme.

2.4.2
Campaign Against Proxy Sales – This campaign targets adults who purchase alcohol for young people.  It may be a parent or an older brother or sister, whichever it is, that action is clearly against the law.


Just before Christmas all of the off licences and supermarkets in the Ribble Valley were visited by the Council’s Licensing Enforcement Officer and Community Development Officer and handed a number of Christmas cards with a message for all parents not to purchase alcohol for under age children over the Christmas period.  Copies of the card will be available at the meeting.

2.4.3
Juice Bar – Later Opening – Clitheroe Juice Bar on North Street, Clitheroe, offers a warm, safe, friendly environment for young people to visit.  It opens 7 days a week from 9.am to 6pm.  It hosts a wide mix of young people and is very popular.  However it has been unable to open later than 6pm because of financial constraints.  Ribble Valley Community Safety Partnership agreed in November 2008 to provide funding to the Juice Bar to enable it to open between 6.00pm and 10.00pm on Friday evenings until the end of March 2009.


Figures through the door in December averaged around 70 and in January have averaged around 50.  Evidence suggests that certainly some of the young people coming through the doors would in normal circumstances have been drinking on the streets or trying to access pubs.  The Community Safety Partnership are hopeful that this initiative will have a downward effect on crim and anti-social behaviour in Clitheroe.

2.4.4
PARENTS IN PARTNERSHIP – This is a multi-agency approach to helping parents who have problem children, particularly if these are alcohol or drug related.  It was launched on the 22 January 2009 by the Mayor of Ribble Valley and provides a one-stop-shop of agencies who have all come together under the PIP banner.  PIP provides advice, support and empowerment with the aim of preventing harm to young people, either from their own actions or the actions of others.  PIP will now be taken out to parents evenings, fetes and community events so that parents will have that degree of support and someone to turn to in an emergency.
3
CONCLUSIONS

3.1
The two Pubwatch schemes are working really well.  Would-be offenders now think twice about committing an assault as that will inevitably lead to a ban from all pubs in the scheme.

3.2
Campaign Against Proxy Sales – This campaign targeting parents, adults and older children will continue during 2009 in an attempt to get the message across about buying alcohol for young people.

3.3
Juice Bar – Later Opening – By funding the later opening of Clitheroe Juice Bar on Fridays this has provided an alternative alcohol free venue for under age teenagers who would normally be drinking on the streets or trying to access pubs.

3.4
Parents in Partnership will provide a vital support mechanism for parents who are experiencing problems with young people in a variety of scenarios and will engage all agencies by providing help, guidance, advice and support.

Director of Community Services

For further information please ask for Bill Alker, extension 4412 or Lucia Varo, extension 4554.
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All these initiatives will help Ribble Valley to become a safer and healthier place to live.
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